
GEORGE MERCER AWARD FOR 1948 
The 1948 George Mercer Award of one hundred dollars was presented 

to Dr. Henry P. Hansen of Oregon State College, Corvallis, Oregon at the 

meeting of the Western Section of the Society at the University of British 

Columbia, Vancouver, B. C. on June 17, 1949. 

The selection of the recipient of the award was made by the 1948 Scruti 

neers in advance of the College Park meeting. At the request of the donor 

of the award announcement and presentation was withheld until a meeting 
of the Society at which the recipient would be present. The selection was 

based on Dr. Hansen's paper "Postglacial forest succession, climate, and 

chronology in the Pacific Northwest," Trans. Amer. Phil. Soc, 37:1-130, 1947. 

A INSTITUTE OF BIOLOGICAL 
SCIENCES 

In a mail ballot conducted during the summer of 1948 our Society voted 

to assume full membership in the American Institute of Biological Sciences. 

It is the opinion of the Secretary of the Society that the members desire 
as full as possible information on the activities of the Institute. There is ac 

cordingly included here the report of our Representative, William A. Dayton, 
on the meeting of the Directors of the Institute held May 4, 1949. In his letter 

of transmissal Dr. Dayton has made the following statement: "I left the 

May 4th meeting with a strong conviction that the AIBS is a going concern, 
that it serves an important function in American biology, and that the 

Ecological Society of America made no mistake in joining it." 

AMERICAN INSTITUTE OF BIOLOGICAL SCIENCES 

May 4, 1949, Washington, D. C. 

The meeting was called to order at 9:40 a.m., in the Board Room of the 

National Academy of Sciences; Prof. Ralph E. Cleland in the chair. Twenty 
four (later, 27) persons were present. The chairman asked all persons to rise 

and introduce themselves. He stressed the point that the Institute is doing 

things that none of the individual societies can do by themselves, and that 

the price is well worth the comparatively slight cost. If the experiment fails 

inside of five years the cost will not have been much. On the other hand, if 

the experiment is successful, it will be one of the best things that has hap 

pened to American biology. He emphasized the desirability of reports from 

the individual members. 

The Executive Secretary, Dr. Milton O. Lee, read the minutes of the 

last meeting, which were approved as read. He then started a report for the 

Executive Committee. In January, 1948, Capt. H. R. Crookshank was ap 

pointed Assistant Executive Secretary. The following societies were elected 
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